
Ord No. 1386-2010 
 

Information to be included in all Legislation authorizing entering into a Contract: 

 

1. The names, contract compliance no. & expiration date, location by City/State and status 

of all companies (NPO, MAJ, MBE, FBE, HL1, AS1, or MBR) submitting a competitive 

bid or submitting an RFP or RFSQ.  

 

Name C.C. No./Exp. Date City/State Status  

URS Corporation - Ohio 34-0939859 - 8/28/11 Columbus, OH MAJ 

Gilbane JVC 05-0495530 - 6/25/12 Westerville, OH MAJ 

 

Note:  Both firms had MBE/FBE participation proposed for their project teams. 

  

2.   What type of bidding process was used (ITB, RFP, RFSQ, Competitive Bid). 

Request for proposals (RFP) were opened July 16, 2010. 

 

3.   List the ranking and order of all bidders. 

1.  URS Corporation - Ohio 

2.  Gilbane JVC
 

 

4.   Complete address, contact name and phone number for the successful bidder only.   

URS Corporation - Ohio  

277 West Nationwide Blvd. 

Columbus, OH 43215 

James R. Linthicum, P.E. – Principal In Charge, (614) 464-4500 

 

5. A full description of all work to be performed including a full description of work to be 

performed during any known phasing of the contract. 

Work to be performed in this series of contracts is to provide cost effective Construction 

Management; Field Representation; Inspection Testing; Instrumentation/Control Design, 

Integration and Support Services; and services for maintenance of operations during 

construction for various capital improvements projects for the Water Supply/Technical 

Support group that begin construction in the years 2011-2015.  
 

6. A narrative timeline for the contract including a beginning date, beginning and ending 

dates for known phases of the contract and a projected ending date. 
Professional Construction Management services will be provided under several contracts between the 

City and the URS team.  The first contract will be executed as soon as possible to allow the 

Profession Construction Management Team to perform a constructability review of the Upground 

Reservoir Project prior to advertisement for bid which is slated for December 2010.  Additional 

contracts for Professional Construction Management will be executed for projects included in the 

Division of Power & Water (Water) CIP for 2011 – 2015. 

 

7.   An estimate of the full cost of the Contract including a separate estimate of any and all  

      phases or proposed future contract modifications. 

   

  Estimated Contract Total   $50,000,000.00 

 

The intent is to establish a multi-year contract with fixed direct labor, overhead, and fixed fee 

rates.  Appropriations for individual projects will be through planned contract modifications 



duly authorized by City Council.  The first contract will be in the amount of $200,000.00 to 

perform a constructability review for the Upground Reservoir project prior to advertising for 

construction in December 2010. 

 

The subconsultant team member firms identified for this phase of the work, Constructability 

Review of the Upground Reservoir Project, is a limited number of the total project team 

firms which will participate in future phases of the work.  This phase of work includes three 

subconsultant firms; future phases of the work will include 12 subconsultant firms. 

 

The next contract is anticipated to be legislated in the first half of 2011. 


